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Minutes of a meeting of Crowland Parish Council held on Monday 2nd July 2018 

At 7.30pm in the Parish Rooms, Hall Street, Crowland
Present  - Mr J Boor, Mr R Boot, Mr P Green, Mr P Haselgrove, Mr D Kempton, Mr J Parnell, 
    Mr G Quince, Mr D Ringham, Mrs A Williams.
Also Present  -  Coun J Astill, Mr D Wingrove & Mrs G Wingrove.

In the Chair  -  Miss C Elphee

Clerk  -  Mrs D Halliwell

54. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Coun B Alcock, Mr D Ancill, Mr M Atkinson, Mr P Cooper

& Mrs J Head. Also Winston Brown of Linc Free Press. 

Apologies from PC Lockton and PCSO Pusey received after close of business.

55. Declaration of Interests
Royal British Legion   -   Mr R Boot & Miss C Elphee

Allotments   -                   Mr P Haselgrove
Land   -                             Mr J Boor

Crowland Cares   -           Mr D Ringham
Crowland Hub   -             Mr P Green

56. Police Matters
There were no Police Officers present at the meeting.

However, an e-mail had been sent after close of business showing figures of:-

5 reported ASB; 1 youth named in one incident and being dealt with under ASB tiered approach. CCTV utilised on one and enquiries ongoing.

1 Burglary

7 Criminal Damage;   4 damage to property, allotments trashed- enquiries ongoing regards youths involved. 1 window broken, blow up swimming pool damaged  -  offender suspected, enquiries ongoing.
3 Theft offences; 1 shop lifting offence reported in Crowland Town.

7 Road traffic accidents.

Police surgery arranged  -  3 times a week (2 during the day and 1 in the evening).

New email address set up to help Parish Council/residents to report which will be promoted in the town magazine.

Miss Elphee referred to letters 13, 14 &15. Members were very unhappy with the last paragraph of letter 14. They reported their knowledge of 2 incidents including the slashed swimming pool referred to in the late e-mail and damage to stables in Harrington Drive where residents were still waiting for the police to visit.

Members continue to be extremely frustrated by these ongoing problems.

Clerk to write to PCSO Pusey to thank her for all her efforts while she has been in Crowland.










Action  -  Clerks

Marc Jones police and Crime Commissioner s attending Crowland on 2nd August 2018 in the British Legion Hall at  6.30pm. All members are strongly encouraged to attend and have their say. 

Mr Green declared an interest in the following proposal.
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Mr Haselgrove suggested that a leaflet drop to every house in Crowland happens to advertise this visit. Mr Green was able to obtain quotes for leaflets to be printed and delivered. It was proposed by 
Mr Parnell and seconded by Mr Boor that the Council grant expenditure of up to £400.00 to have this done and to allow Mr Green to design the leaflet and arrange delivery.  All agreed.










Action  -  Mr Green

7. Election of a Vice Chairman
There were no volunteers for this post.

58. To Agree as a correct Record the Minutes of the Previous Meeting  and
59. Reports on matters outstanding of the previous meeting not on this agenda.
Page 12   item 16   Crowland Hub are happy with our suggestion re parking, however they are just clearing this with their insurers and will respond accordingly.

Page 12   item 41    Clerks to add that “We qualify on both and a resolution was passed” “This was proposed by Mr Kempton and seconded by Mr Haselgrove & all agreed”.











Action  -  Clerks
Page 12   item 42    Miss Elphee will order a copy of ownership from the Land Registry.











Action  -  Miss Elphee

Page 12   item 43   Mr Quince confirmed that for GDPR purposes we don’t count as a local authority so we don’t need to appoint an officer.

Page 13   item 9    It was decided that we would fly the union flag for this day. Clerks to diarise.











Action  -  Clerks
Page 13   item 10   Pass to planning to check.



Action  - Planning  

Page 14   item  12    To be taken in committee.

Page 14   -  Voucher 42  Regarding the First Aid Course.  It was noted that we had received payment back from four external attendees.
Following these amendments Mr Parnell proposed the minutes as a true and accurate record of the meeting.  Seconded by Mr Boor.   All agreed.
60. Assets working party 
The relocation of the allotments is progressing despite delays.

The road and infrastructure are finished and the site is almost ready for occupation.

Locks and keys are still required.

We require a further gate for security.
The project is very close to being handed over to Farms & Gardens Committee.

The construction of the building has been deferred to the autumn.

Tenants will be allowed on to the site as soon as possible.

The AWP requires authority for further expenditure which will be considered in committee.

It was suggested that we need to get the gates, fences and locks included on our insurance. Mr Quince and Mr Boor will work with the clerks to establish what cover is required






Action  -  Clerks, Mr Quince & Mr Boor
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Mr Bywater is looking at getting Glen farrow to put the taps right as they are not as per the specification.





Action  -  AWP

Letter 11 from Mr D Wingrove  -  Chairman invited Mr Wingrove to speak to the meeting.

Mr Wingrove recalls a previous arrangement saying that tenants could have access to the new site once the roadway was in. Mr Kempton responded adding that the building has 3 stages and the AWP had hoped that the base would have been installed while the roadway was being constructed. However, the cost of this by that company was totally uncompetitive. AWP have now arranged for a separate contractor to do the building.

Mr Kempton went on to say that rather than delay access to the site, they would defer the building to give tenants a chance to get on to the site.

The building will go ahead, and an AWP meeting had suggested October 2018. 

Mr Wingrove expressed concern that the latest letter suggests that the building won’t happen. Members confirmed again that the building will go ahead.

Mr Wingrove also expressed concern about the actual date the rent was due and was assured that this will be solved by the AWP.

8.15pm   -   Mr & Mrs Wingrove left the meeting.

The AWP are ready to move to the second phase of their project -  the development of the old allotment site.

61. Report from the Finance Committee
There had been a request received from the Abbey Church for funds (item 56). The finance committee had considered this request and as budgets were set this year they were unable to help. However, they would hope to be able to help next year.

There will be a further report” in committee”.
62. To agree to pay off PWLB loan to facilitate sale of present allotment site

Mr Boot explained the background to the existing 80-year loan.

This loan must be settled in order to develop the current allotment site 

The Parish Council currently owe just over £2000.00 and would like permission to settle this loan.

Mr Parnell proposed to settle this loan. Seconded by Mr Green.    All agreed.







Action  -  AWP

63. Report from the Farms & Gardens Committee 
Mr Boor reported that he had spoken with Mrs Stanojevic today and they are going to agree a plan for the allotments





Action  -  Mr Boor & Mrs Stanojevic
They are hoping for a 1st of August 2018 as moving date.

The land inspection had taken place and was generally satisfactory.

The six acres had been sprayed for weeds.

The spraying of the Snowden will now be next year.

Mr Boor asked for members help to sort out the plant compensation for the allotment move.









Action  -  All members

64. Report from the Planning Committee  

All members had received minutes of the meeting.

There had been a very short meeting followed by the annual walkabout.

The renewal of permissions for the youth building had been approved.
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Clerks to keep renewal date for Youth Building permissions rolling over annually in the diary.











Action  - Clerks 

Member of the Planning committee were very pleased with the overall look of the town.

The main problem had been the weed growth.

The Anglian Water pumping site near the old school site on Postland Road was very overgrown. Clerks should advise Anglian water of this.


Action  -  Clerks

The old school on Postland Road is also very overgrown but work on this has been delayed due to a bat inspection.

The cremated remains area of the churchyard is looking quite sad. Mr Boor has already asked our ground workers to have a look at this area when time allows.

There is a large buddleia in the tennis court wall that requires removing. This wall needs to be considered for an ongoing programme of works.


Action  -  Planning Committee

The old school site in Reform Street is vastly overgrown and the LCC signage and road markings for the school are still in place and need removing. Clerks to advise LCC.










Action  -  Clerks

The bus shelter in Broadway is overgrown with ivy coming from the property behind Clerks to write and ask permission from the owners of this property for access to remove the ivy from the shelter.









Action  -  Clerks and General Workers
The trees outside of number 26 West Street need cutting back. Clerks to ask our General workers to do this.








Action  -  General Workers

West Street bus shelter suffering badly from graffiti, being used as a toilet and there has been an attempt to set fire to the roof. It was suggested that the seat is removed from the shelter as this has solved the problem with the Postland Road Shelter. Clerks will ask general workers if they can do this.







Action  -  Clerks and General Workers
The black box outside the toilets in West Street containing the CCTV equipment has been broken and is unlocked. It was held closed with tape which is no longer working so SHDC need to get it repaired. Clerks to advise SHDC.





Action  -  Clerks
65. Report from the Amenities Committee
All members had received minutes of the meeting.

Mr Ringham briefly outlined the main points of the minutes.

8.50pm    Coun Astill left the meeting

66. Report from the Health & Safety Committee
There is a meeting of this committee this Thursday.

There will be a talk regarding COSHH.

67. A16/Highways Matters
Anglian Water have left 2 large holes either side of the Bridge on Gravel Causeway. Clerks to check when this will be sorted as it has been like that for far too long. 

Action  -  Clerks

68. Young Achievers Awards – report

The scores are now all in and have been formulated.

The presentation evening is next week.
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69. Correspondence
1. Crowland Abbey - Letter from the Abbey advising that the flower festival is taking place on Friday 24th to Monday 27th August 2018 and the theme is “Famous Pairs”. Donation requested.   Clerks to send cheque for £30.00
2. Crowland Juniors FC - Letter from the chairman of CJFC advising that the first football tournament was a huge success. Over 1000 children took part over 2 days. Crowland Town Trail leaflets were handed out.  They would like to thank Ady Flowers who came out to unblock the toilets on the Sunday, Bryan Alcock who visited the event, Reg Boot for getting the PA system and Philip Green who supported the event, Clerks to write and congratulate CJFC on such a successful event. Clerks to thank our ground workers.
3. David Pullen - Copy of an e-mail sent to Nigel Burch at SHDC regarding an IWA Trail Boat Gathering on the River Welland. They propose to bring 2-3 boats to Crowland and Spalding on 1-2 September en route home from St Neots Festival of Water. On 1st September they will launch at Crowland and David proposes that the Parish Council members meet them in the morning to investigate and discuss the possibility of a bigger event in partnership with the Crowland community at a later date. There will be an IWA Gazebo, either on the slipway car park or nearer the town if this is ok with EA and/or Crowland PC, and they would like to have refreshments over lunchtime. The rest of the weekend boats will travel down to Spalding and back up to Peakirk. All of the activity will serve to develop publicity for the relaunched Fens Waterway Link Project, and the recently relaunched IWA Silver Propeller Challenge.  Clerks to put note in diary to remind members to attend and also write to David Pullen to get the timings for Crowland with reference to a suggested meeting..
4. Crowland in Bloom  -Letter from the chair of Crowland in Bloom stating that their team will have no further involvement in the hanging baskets.     Clerks to write and thank them for all their efforts.
5. Tulip Events - Copy of an e-mail from Coun Harrison regarding the Pride of South Holland Awards asking if we would like to nominate anyone in any of the categories which include - Caring neighbour, Service with a smile, Young achiever, Senior Citizen, Charity worker, Community Hero, Volunteer of the year, Special Achievement, Community Sports Group, Bakkavor Local Charity Champion Award, and Before and after School activities, Closing date for entries is 24th August.  Members have all had a copy of this.
6. Jan Whitbourn, Tulip events - Email explaining that she is the Community Watch Co-ordinator for South Holland and a recruitment drive for Speed watch is underway. They are gathering contacts from interested members of the community who would like to take part and would work in groups of at least 3 people.  Contact Coun Jan Whitbourn     
 Action Clerks to pass copy to Mr Ringham to action.
7. Coun Alcock - Copy of an e-mail from SHDC pointing out that LCC are now getting less pot hole reports. They are getting more enquiries in respect of weeds. LCC used to spray once a year but extra money has been put forward for weed control and they are now spraying twice a year and salt spread from the bad winter should also deter weed growth. Coun Alcock responded to say that we have not seen any evidence of pot hole repair work in Crowland and hope that it filters down to the southern tip of Lincs before the money runs out. He adds that he hopes weed control will happen in the south at least once and hopefully twice.  Noted.
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8. South Lincs Blind Society - E-mail advising that they help Blind and Partially sighted people to live independently by providing advice, emotional support, equipment and information. They also have clubs including ranging from coffee mornings Craft Clubs, Book Clubs, Lunch Club and a swimming club. National Eye Week is fast approaching and they are looking for individuals who are able to spare a few hours each week. The roles include event planning marketing, networking, and helping on the days of the event. National Eye Health Week runs from the 24th – 30th September and is a National Campaign.    Noted.
9. David Searle – Sunday 9th September procession from the top of North Street to Trinity Bridge down East Street to the Abbey. More details nearer the time.   Noted.
10. SHDC – Letter advising that the library has been added to the List of Assets of Community Value.    Noted.
11. David Wingrove, Croyland Way – Letter received advising that several allotment holders have voiced their concerns to him and before he signs and returns the new agreement there are 8 issues that require clarification by the council.    Covered already in AWP Report.
12. SHDC -  Email further to the GDPR Act 2018 clarifying that section 7(3) of the DPA2018 states that Parish Councils are not public authorities for the purposes of the GDPR and as such are not required to appoint their own Data Protection Officer.   Dealt with.
13. Coun N Pepper  -  Copy of a letter sent to Coun Pepper from Bill Skelly Chief Constable regarding the incidents of criminal damage at Crowland Abbey. He states that the local neighbourhood policing team has worked with SHDC, residents, the Parish Council and local schools to address issues within Crowland and there has been a general decrease of incidents over the last few months. The last report of criminal damage to the Abbey was on 11 May. Unfortunately, there were no lines of enquiry which would identify the culprits. He understands that crime prevention advice has been heeded and that guards are to be fitted over the windows and CCTV installed. All incidents should continue to be reported on 101 and CCTV should greatly increase the chances of bringing those responsible to account.  
14. Sargeant Rachael Cox, Lincs police – E-mail saying that she is moving to police another area. PCSO Nikki Timms is taking over from PCSO Sally Pusey and she will be providing dates of surgeries at the Hub. She adds that she was disappointed that we had contacted SHDC suggesting that the police didn’t know what else to do regarding further problems and states that without evidence it is very difficult to investigate let alone prosecute. She says that they are still not receiving any contact from witnesses and victims and those that do contact them are unwilling to provide statements -  she quotes an example of Crowland Show having security problems on the Friday evening and had cause to speak with use due to them damaging items on the field. They have been unable to provide descriptions or any evidence of who has done what, so they are unable to investigate, this is in spite of the security guards being close enough to converse with the youths. She suggests that the community need to come together and try and assist with making changes for all.     Dealt with.
15. PCSO Sally Pusey, Lincs Police  - E- mail saying that she is no longer PCSO for Crowland and that PCSO Nikki Timms will be our new PCSO and that she has been in Crowland carrying out patrols. She adds that she has enjoyed her time in Crowland and is still a PCSO
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but will be working with the ASB team alongside PC Lockton and Karen Pentin in the District Council Offices.  Dealt with.
16. Coun Pepper – Advises that Police & Crime Commissioner Marc Jones will be attending the Public meeting at the legion Hall at 6.30pm  He will be in Deeping prior to this.  Coun Pepper has been asked to chair the meeting.     Dealt with
70. Accounts for Payment 
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CREDITOR
	VOUCH
	DETAILS
	Total
	Net
	VAT
	Code

	EON
	46
	Bridge Floodlights
	36.39
	34.66
	1.73
	M

	SCRIBE
	47
	Scribe Licence
	416.40
	347.00
	69.40
	M

	CHANDLERS
	48
	Kubota beacon, filters, oil, 
	
	
	
	

	
	
	enviro chg, cover
	161.63
	134.69
	26.94
	Q

	G Parkes
	49
	Internal Audit
	2448.00
	2295.00
	153.00
	M

	Nene Construction
	50
	Designer duties
	150.00
	125.00
	25.00
	Y

	TE Stafford
	51
	Contract Supervision & drawings
	1493.64
	1244.70
	248.94
	Y

	P & SM Johnson
	52
	Tractor repairs
	399.85
	339.87
	59.98
	Q

	S Gilby
	53
	8 Large hanging baskets
	280.00
	280.00
	
	W

	Elston Env
	54
	Mole control
	359.10
	299.25
	59.85
	

	Chandlers
	55
	Gas oil
	1258.95
	1199.00
	59.95
	Q

	WAVE
	56
	Water – Playing Field
	79.10
	79.10
	0.00
	S

	WAVE
	57
	Water – Parish Room
	43.75
	43.75
	0.00
	T

	Thompsons
	58
	Quantity Surveyor
	1146.60
	955.50
	191.10
	Y

	Western  Power 
	59
	Falls Drove Rent Charge
	100.00
	100.00
	0.00
	O

	BT
	60
	Telephone
	160.58
	133.82
	26.76
	M

	Longstaff
	61
	Tenancy work
	198.00
	165.00
	33.00
	O

	Britim
	62
	Stationery
	82.70
	68.92
	13.78
	M

	Calthrops
	63
	Sports Hall Lease Feb-Jun 2018
	336.00
	280.00
	56.00
	U

	Paul Bywater 
	64
	Consultancy
	600.00
	600.00
	
	Y

	LALC
	65
	LALC News
	5.00
	5.00
	
	M

	CPCC
	66
	Abbey Floodlights
	123.03
	123.03
	
	M

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total
	9878.72
	8853.29
	1025.43
	

	Staff Pay
	
	
	5542.16
	
	
	

	PAYE
	
	
	1482.05
	
	
	.

	 Pension – LCC
	
	
	790.11
	
	
	

	Pension – Other
	
	
	91.76
	
	
	

	CODES
	
	P = FARMS/ GDNS
	U=SPORTS HALL
	
	

	F = EMPLOYMENT
	
	Q = MACHINERY
	V=YOUTH BUILDING
	
	

	M = GENERAL
	
	R =AMENITIES
	W=PLANNING
	
	

	N = S137
	
	S – SNOWDEN PAV & FIELD


	X= Christmas Lights
	
	

	O = LAND
	
	T=PARISH ROOM
	Y=AWP
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Mr Boot proposed the accounts for payment.

Seconded by Mr Boor.      All agreed
S137 payments
There were no S137 payments.

71. Matters to be considered for inclusion on a future Council Agenda
The Pavilion had been hired for a private function where a bouncy castle was used. The Clerk had ensured that Public liability Insurance had been taken and had received a copy of this. However, it was felt that the council need to consider what amount Public Labiality Insurance should be for such an event. Clerks to include on August Agenda.






Action  -  Clerks

Contractors for the new allotment site saw just what speeds were happening along James Road while they were working on the new roadway. This is a very serious issue. Clerks to add to August Agenda.










Action  -  Clerks

Meeting closed at 10.15pm
